



# Queen of Apostles Community

## MINUTES OF THE COMMUNITY MEETING

October 11, 2016

The meeting was opened with prayer by Fr Tom Schroer and called to order by David Jennings, Community Coordinator, at 7:05 p.m., 27 members attending.

The meeting agenda was approved as presented.

The minutes of the September 13, 2016 community meeting were approved as presented.

## COMMITTEE REPORTS

- **Finance:** Presented by Tom McCrate since the last report (dated October 11, 2016)
  - (copy attached to end of these minutes)
- **Religious Ed:** Presented by Erica Rudemiller
  - The Nursery will be open beginning Sunday Oct 16<sup>th</sup>. A changing table was purchased and painted (Thanks to Sherwin Williams for the donated materials!)
- **Stewardship:** Presented by Kevin Skinner
  - Kevin handed out draft copies for the Time/Talent/Treasure brochure.
  - Wants to add top 10 needs in the community to add to center of Brochure. Asked for ideas.
  - To be distributed all thru November.
- **Community Ministry:** Presented by Terri Blanken since the last report
  - Person needed to help community member with yard work , ASAP
  - People needed to sign up to help community members with snow removal over winter
- **Liturgy:** Submitted by Linda Folmer (dated October 15, 2016)
  - (copy attached to end of these minutes)
- **Social Justice:** Presented by Chris Sitko
  -
- **Pastoral Reports:** Presented by Deacon Greg
  - (copy attached to end of these minutes)

**UNFINISHED BUSINESS** There were 6 open items from previous community meetings that were reviewed:

1. Chris Sitko & Tom McCrate to purchase AEDs similar to the ones currently used on the Mount St. John campus before the next community meeting. Will set-up a date with the Beaver Creek Fire Dept to provide training for QAC members on-site as well as provide additional dates offered by the BFD.
  - o STATUS: In Works
2. Stewardship Committee develop new Time/Talent/Treasure pledge drive plans.
  - o STATUS: In Works. (see committee report)
3. Finance Committee develop a response to the Archdiocese report and get with Fr Tom to discuss.
  - o STATUS: Shelved pending further info from Archdiocese.
4. New Sound System to include new wireless microphones for both Fr Tom & Dcn Greg along with considerations for sound dampening to back wall.
  - o STATUS: In Works. D Jennings to work on getting estimates.
5. Employee contracts for Teesie, Greg and Fr Tom
  - o STATUS: In Works. Will be completed by the 1<sup>st</sup> of the year
6. Proposed Change of the Fraction Rite.
  - o Fr Tom gave us background of his reasoning to add.
  - o All participating had a chance to voice opinions including a few emails read from those not attending.
  - o STATUS: Vote taken with an overwhelming "Yes" vote. Changes to take place prior to Adent.

## **NEW BUSINESS**

1. Each of the key committees and ministries provided updates on recent activities & upcoming events as reviewed above.
2. Erica Rudemiller discussed creating a new bulletin board in Si Lounge with items to highlight all of the committees/groups at QAC and what they do. This will help new members, current members and people renting out Si Lounger understand some of what our community has to offer. She asked for the various committees/groups to send her information that she can use for this purpose.

## **Any Other Business**

- Please inform David Jennings prior to the next meeting

## **Date and time of next meeting**

- Tuesday October 11, 7:00pm

## **Closing Prayer**

- The meeting ended with a closing prayer by Fr Tom at approximately 9:00PM.

//SIGNED//

David M. Jennings  
Lay Community Coordinator, Queen of Apostles  
October 15, 2016